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Kinematics and K-Ar geochronology of the Median Tectonic Line of western Shikoku,
south-west Japan.
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For the long time span of the Paleogene period (66-26 Ma), the fault movement along the MTL (Median
Tectonic Line) has not been fully clarified. Kubota and Takeshita (2008) inferred that Paleogene
kinematic history of the MTL is divided to 63-58 Ma (Ichinokawa phase) and 45-25 Ma (Pre-Tobe
phase). Based on the deformation structure along the MTL of map, outcrop, and section scale, our
study indicates that Ichinokawa phase is the large scale normal faulting of MTL(Kubota and
Takeshita, 2008), and Pre-Tobe phase is the left lateral slip and top to the south of faults
parallel to the trend of the MTL, the Okamura, Kawakami, Shigenobu, and Iyo Fault, and northern
part of the MTL in the western Shikoku (Kubota and Takeshita, 2015). Kinematics of the MTL in
Paleogene is gradually elucidated, however it is necessary to study more detailed the movement
periods. Previous studies, the K-Ar age measurements of fault gouge along the MTL show peaks of
ages at ca 60Ma (e.g. Shibata et al. 1989) , but there is little of a measurement showing the
multiple movement phase. 
 The purpose of this study is to date the fault movements, it carried out that the K-Ar age
measurements of fault gouge sampled at area avoided overlapping deformation of movement phase
divided by the investigation of map, outcrop, and section scale. The measurement object intends for
authigenic illite produced by the fault movement. The problem of this measurement method is that it
is difficult to separate only authigenic illite from sample, because it consists of detrital illite
in samples of fault distributed in wall rocks of sedimentary rock. Therefore, the measurements are
the mixed age and become the measurements that are older than the age of the fault movement. We are
going to estimate the true age of fault movement by analyzing the polytype. In addition, it intend
to analyze the change of ages by the particle size and the polytype quantification based on dating
of illite of 3 fraction (0.2-0.4, 0.4-1.0, 1.0-2.0μm) for 1 sample. It shows result of the K-Ar age
measurements before the analysis of polytype (Table1). Based on the K-Ar age measurements, it is
expected to understand the periods of Ichinokawa phase and Pre-Tobe phase in more detail. 
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